
Milner Veterinary Hospital  

SQ Ft: 4,000 

Parking spaces: 20 

 

Planning commission adjustment of parking standards 

Documentation: Currently, we do not have enough parking spaces to accommodate our clients and 
team members. Our short term plans include an expansion of our current facility into our existing 
parking lot, which will cause us to lose 8 parking spaces that currently exist, this would compound our 
problem.  

In an effort to reduce the total number of parking spots we need, we have spoken to our staff in 
meetings and requested that if they are able they take public transportation it would be helpful in 
reducing the number of spaces needed. Unfortunately, many of our team members do not live in close 
proximity, so this is not a feasible option. Additionally, being a veterinary hospital, our clients are not 
able to take public transportation for their visits because they are transporting animals. 

Current code allows us to have 10-13 spaces, as the parking study demonstrates this is insufficient for 
our business. We currently have 20 spaces and anticipate losing 8 when we expand the building. With 
the proposed new parking lot (19 spaces) we are asking for a net increase of 11 spaces, giving us a grand 
total of 31 spaces. This will help us accommodate our clients as our business continues to grow.  

Parking analysis for surrounding uses and on-street parking availability: We currently encourage all of 
our team members to use street parking in order to allow more parking lot availability to our clients. 
There is a dental office across street from us that also encourages their team members to use street 
parking because they only have 5 parking spots to accommodate their patients. Because both 
businesses are using street parking for employees, we have congested Warner Street with parked cars.  

Parking lot study: This study demonstrates we are consistently unable to accommodate our clients and 
employees with the current allotment of parking spaces.  

Date Time Clients Staff in lot Staff on street Total 
1/16/19 1:50pm 8 6 8 24 
1/25/19 2:30pm 9 7 7 23 
2/1/19 3:00pm 9 10 3 22 
2/15/19 2:00pm 9 9 5 23 
2/19/19 1:30pm 9 9 3 21 
2/22/19 2:45pm 13 6 7 26 
3/8/19 11:00am 15 6 5 26 
4/2/19 4:00pm 10 9 6 24 
 



Date Time Clients Staff in lot Staff on street Total 
4/5/19 9:30am 8 8 5 21 
4/5/19 11:30am 7 8 5 20 
4/5/19 1:45pm 11 7 5 23 
4/5/19 3:30pm 13 8 5 26 
4/5/19 5pm 10 8 5 23 
 

Date Time Clients Staff in lot Staff on street Total 
4/6/19 9:30am 10 8 2 20 
4/6/19 11:30am 12 8 2 22 
4/6/19 1:30pm 11 8 2 21 
4/6/19 3:30pm 13 8 2 23 
 

Date Time Clients Staff in lot Staff on street Total 
4/8/19 9am 5 8 5 18 
4/8/19 11am 10 9 5 24 
4/8/19 1:30p 10 8 6 24 
4/8/19 3:30p 18 8 6 32 
4/8/19 5pm 11 8 6 25 
 

Date Time Clients Staff in lot Staff on street Total 
4/9/19 10am 8 9 9 24 
4/9/19 11:30am 9 9 9 27 
4/9/19 1:00pm 8 7 7 22 
4/9/19 3:00pm 11 6 9 26 
4/9/19 4:30pm 13 6 9 27 
 

Date Time Clients Staff in lot Staff on street  Total 
4/19/19 9:30am 4 9 3 16 
4/19/19 11:30am 9 9 3 21 
4/19/19 1:30pm 11 8 4 23 
4/19/19 3:00pm 10 8 4 22 
4/19/19 5:00pm 9 8 4 21 
 

 

 

Function and use of site: The development of our parking lot will not significantly impact the use or 
function of our site or any adjacent sites. It will reduce congestion on Warner Street which may be 
problematic when turning on to Warner from Molalla. 



 

Compatibility: This proposal will be an overall enhancement to the neighborhood, by decreasing street 
congestions and developing a previously vacant lot. This proposal is also compatible with our short term 
business goals of expanding our Veterinary hospital in order to accommodate the growing client base 
that we support.  

Safety: The proposal may increase motor vehicle safety by decreasing the amount of vehicles parked on 
the street.  

Services: The proposal will have no impact on fire or emergency services.  

Neighborhood meeting notes and documentation: Steve Milner presented our proposal to the Barclay 
Hills Neighborhood Association on Tuesday March 12.  Steve discussed the possibility of using public 
transportation for client and employees as well as landscaping issues. Additionally, he was able to 
elaborate on a few of the specific aspects of this project as it relates to rainwater. We have attached the 
meeting sign in sheet for review. 

 

 



Parking Milner Veterinary Hospital 

Date Time Clinic Parking Lot ADA Space Street Proposed Lot

16‐Oct 11:05 18 0 10 4 32

23‐Oct 1:15 21 0 5 2 28

23‐Oct 2:15 21 0 7 1 29

26‐Oct 1:45 22 1 5 2 Dentist office closed 30

28‐Oct 10:12 20 0 5 10 35

28‐Oct 10:12 22 1 6 10 39

28‐Oct 11:35 20 1 5 12 38

28‐Oct 12:15 22 1 6 10 39

28‐Oct 2:30 18 0 4 7 29

28‐Oct 3:05 20 0 4 6 30

28‐Oct 4:20 19 1 5 6 31

29‐Oct 8:35 15 0 6 6 27

29‐Oct 4:30 19 0 8 5 32

30‐Oct 8:45 18 0 7 3 28

Average 19.64 0.36 5.93 6.00

Legal Spaces 19 1 10 0

Average Total 31.93

Percentage 106%
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On-street parking availability analysis of veterinary clinic frontage street parking including parking utilized by vehicles not associated with Milner Veterinary Clinic
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